
          
November News 
 
Happy November – 
The engine is moving down the track, 
moving over a few bumps but still chugging 
along.   
 
We are currently at 48.84% as the 
Department of CA.  That puts us at #15 in 
the Nation and 2nd for the first time in the 
Western Division.  We have 34 Units above 
75%, 16 Units above 90%, and 4 Units over 
100%. Congrats for all your hard work!!  
Area 6 is currently in first place, and District 
15 is leading the way at 73.16%!!   

 
Unfortunately, we still have 12 Units with no membership reported into Department.   We 
cannot stress enough that all Unit officers currently serving should at least be paid.  The 
Auxiliary fiscal year is July 1st - June 30th.   Please don’t hold your dues; we need to send them 
into Department to drive Department President Gloria to the 100% station at National. 
 
November is a perfect time to renew.  Please honor the veterans you are eligible through by 
paying your membership by Veterans Day.   
 
Please keep in mind the 2nd chance drawing for a 2-bedroom suite for 7 days in Las Vegas, 
donated by our Department Commander Romano and our First Lady Martha.  All members 
paid by December 14th are eligible to win.   
 
Units can also pay for full access on ALAMIS.  This will allow you to pay Unit dues directly to 
National.  The Unit needs a debit card, will need to complete the ALAMIS form and return it 
to our Department Secretary, and take a zoom instruction class.   If you have any further 
questions, please reach out to me, or Liz at the Department office.   
 
 
The fire crew is here to help you in any way we can.  We are getting excited to see as many of 
you as possible at DEC in January.  We are hoping to have a membership party that will not 
be forgotten.   
 
Please remember-  
 



Retention- Rejoin- Recruit 
 
District 18 had a membership table at their trunk or treat; Unit 252 is having an early bird 
celebration; we would love to hear what you are doing!!  Share your wins so we can share 
with others!!  A win is a win for all of us! 
Thanks for your hard work and we look forward to hitting full steam ahead for the 
Department of CA. 
 
Yours in service- 
 
Maureen O’Brien Sacco 
 
Carolyn Smith- Area 1 
Ce Ce Harvey – Area 2 
Marcia Munroe- Area 3 
Diana Livas- Area 4 
Donna Mattox- Area 5 
Patty Martinez – Area 6 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


